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Friday 20th December 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a busy and wonderful week we’ve had here at Chapelford as we approach the Christmas 

holidays! The children have been working hard across all subjects, and there have been so many 

festive moments to celebrate along the way. 

This week, the children have been completing some fantastic English-based learning across a range of               

cross-curricular subjects. Year 6 worked hard on their explanation texts about Mount Etna, demonstrating their 

knowledge of volcanoes and showing a clear understanding of what features need to be included in non-fiction 

texts. In Year 2, the children loved reading the story ‘And Tango Makes Three’ and created some wonderful       

instructions on how to be the perfect family. Through this text, the children explored the important theme of   

diversity and inclusion, reflecting on how all families are different, and how that’s what makes them special. 

We were overjoyed to see so many parents supporting the children during our festive performances.                  

The  children’s singing and instrument playing during the Festive Greetings performances really brought the 

whole school into the Christmas spirit! It was fantastic to spread some holiday cheer together. A special mention 

goes to our youngest children who absolutely blew us away with their Nativity performance. The teachers were 

so impressed with the confidence they showed while speaking, singing, and dancing on stage. A huge thank you 

to all the parents for your support with organising costumes, helping the children practise their lines, and for 

coming along to watch the show. We truly think we have some future acting superstars among us! 

The children have finished the week with a fun-filled party day! There were quizzes, pass-the-parcel, party games, 

and some delightful Christmas crafts—a great way to end a very busy term! 

It’s been a very eventful, but wonderful term, and we couldn't be prouder of the achievements and progress of all 
our children. 

On behalf of all the staff at Chapelford Village Primary School, I would like to wish you and your families a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! We are already looking forward to all the excitement that 2025 will 

bring! 

Thank you once again for your continued support, and we hope you have a wonderful holiday season. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Mrs Tottie 
Headteacher  

Headteacher’s Comment 
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High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School 

 

As a school, we have embarked upon a journey of 

adopting a High Performance Learning philosophy 

and framework with the aim of becoming a High 

Performance Learning School. This is a unique 

teaching and learning framework to support us in 

establishing an ambitious school culture. As part of 

this framework, we have strengthened the          

children's understanding of our school ethos to 

Learn, Achieve and Respect. This half term for     

Autumn 2, we  focused on what it means to 

Achieve, which is to be Perseverance,  Resilience 

and Aspiration. Each week, we will explore a    

different value and how all children can          

demonstrate this to be a high performer.  

Value for Autumn 2 is ACHIEVE 

4 Heidi 5 Evie 6 Arlo 7 Aria 

8 Abdullah 9 Macy 10 Minerva 11 Jude 

12  Sharjeel 13  Michaela 14  Acacia 15  Kunashe 

16  Rachel 17 Eva 18 James 19 Evie 

20 Oscar 21 Evie 22 Michael 23 Pyrus 

24 Aarush       

Review of Achieve 

As part of the school's ambitious journey to         

becoming a High Performance Learning school,   

we encourage you to purchase and read this book 

which shows how you can grow the minds of your 

children and guide them to success both in school 

and in life.  

We currently have copies of this book that as          

a parent you can loan from the school, please     

ask at the school office. 
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Star Learners  

1 Kenzo 13 Alex 

2 Maverick 14 Hannah 

3 Alenya 15 Elbaraa 

4 Skyla 16 Alvina 

5 Samuel 17 Lucas 

6 Cynthia 18 Ruby 

7 Inaaya 19 Samar 

8 Dylan 20 Zac 

9 Aadyen 21 Samar 

10 Ewan 22 Tim 

11 Oli 23 Ison 

12 Matthew 24 Fliss 

 

Always Child 

1 Celia 13 Noah 

2 Lilly 14 Connor 

3 Harwish 15 Kinson 

4 Joey 16 Sophie 

5 Kudzi 17 Marlea 

6 Dhwani 18 Ethan 

7 Billy 19 Evelyn 

8 Ezra 20 Anit 

9 Medhuna 21 Evelyn 

10 Rosie 22 Maddie 

11 Hannah 23 Ana 

12 Jordan 24 Anoshkka 

C1 93% C2 93% C3 91% C4 99% C5 93% C6 88% C7 96% C8 93% 

C9 83% C10 92% C11 92% C12 98% C13 93% C14 96% C15 100% C16 94% 

C17 93% C18 92% C19 97% C20 88% C21 92% C22 95% C23 96% C24 89% 

Some of our lovely children enjoyed a visit to the Head Teacher’s tea party this week. The children had 
been chosen by their teachers for excellent work and demonstrating the school values.  They were all very 

excited to share their learning with Mrs Tottie who was super impressed by everything they have 
achieved. The cake went down very well too!  
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Health & Safety  

 Reminder vaping is prohibited on the school grounds. Please do not use your vape until you are on 
the outside of the school gates. Thank you for your co-operation. 

 May we ask for support with the safe use and enjoyment of the climbing frame by ensuring children do 
not use it before and after school. 

 Could we please politely remind parents to take care driving around both front and rear car parks at 
school drop off and pick up times, paying particular attention to the crossings as there have been a few 
near misses this week. Thanks in advance for your support with this as we all work together to keep our 
children safe.  

 Smart Watches are not to be worn for school. 

 E-SCOOTERS. Please can we take care on arrival to school on e-scooters.  

 Bikes and scooters must NOT be ridden until  outside of the school grounds!  

 All ballgames including football are not to be played on the school playgrounds during drop-off and      
pick-up. 

 School Gym Equipment is for pupils during the school day only. 

 Please remember that dogs except for assistance dogs are NOT permitted on school grounds               
under any circumstances.   

 With Winter upon us all children must have adequate outerwear for break times.        

Out of School Achievements 

Congratulations and well done to…. 
 

Sophie ran in the year 4 girls cross country 1200m at Walton gardens and came in 3rd 
place this weekend, 46 children were in her race. 

 

Emily from class 13, recently competed in the Regional School              
Trampolining Competition representing Chapelford.  She placed 1st in    

her category and is now through to the Zonal round in Newcastle in         

January. 
She has also recently competed in a tumbling competition where she finished 5th out of 

26 and her team finished 3rd 

Well done to you both. 

Dates for your diary 

December 2024  

Friday 20th End of Term 

January 2025  

Tuesday 7th Back to School—Spring 1 
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Chapelford are now working with Roberts Recycling—a specialist clothing bank company to 
raise funds for school. These clothes are collected up and redistributed around the world to 
places in need. This reduces the amount of clothes that go into landfill and ChaPTA receives 

money for every  kilo donated for our children. 

The clothing bank is located outside of the Chapelford Nursey gates, o the Sainsburys                                 
car park side of our school. 

Asda Rewards Cashpot for Schools 

Don’t forget to sign up for the Asda Rewards Cashpot                             
for Schools. 

 Further information can be found via the QR code Download                                                                    

the Asda Rewards app via the App Store or Google Play.  

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school.                                                                                                        

We have children in school with severe nut allergies, please do not send your                            

child into school with any nut related products.  

Thank you in advance. 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are 

low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

School Meals 

We take all concerns and issues seriously.  

 If you have any worries, please contact the school and/or class    

teachers directly via the following methods: Email the class teacher: 

All class teachers have a direct email – these can be found on the 

school website                           

 Email the school office: office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk.  

 Call the school: 01925 712554 

Parental concerns and issues 

We wish you a very Merry Christmas and                   

a Happy New Year! 

https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
mailto:office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk


 6 



 7 



 8 


